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Date: July 29, 2024 7:40:25 AM

My name is Les Schewe, my wife  and I live 2 miles directly south of the proposed addition. I am
also the Provincial appointee to the Seine Rat Roseau Watershed board. According to data collected by
the Lake Winnipeg Foundation the Seine River and the Seine River Diversion is a leading agricultural
hotspot for phosphates going into Lake Winnipeg. The following are our concerns and comments.

1. Has Manova completed an Environmental Farm Plan?

2. Has Manova demonstrated that they have met the Province's rules and regulations for manure
application?

3. Does Manova have a compost plan to dispose of manure and birds that would be considered a BMP?

4. Does Manova have the land base to exceed the minimum requirements set by the Province for the
disposal of manure?

5. Does Manova have a plan for containing waste and contaminents in the event of overland flooding?

6. Prevailing winds blow toward the town of Ste Anne and other populations, is there a plan to mitigate
offensive odors?

7. Recommend Monova work with Seine Rat Roseau River Watershed District to identify and implement
environmentally beneficial projects and practices.

Viewing from the outside Monova appears to be a very modern and well run operation but the question
remains is bigger better when it comes to the environment.

Les Schewe
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